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APRIL 2024
The Harriet Chapel
		Chimes
			Newsletter


Dear Harriet Chapel Family,
Media sources in our country concentrate on bad news, especially sensational news, but this is the Easter Season, and we Christians have some GOOD NEWS! I realize that we have heard this Good News so many times that sometimes it barely breaks through the fog in our brains. But don’t stop reading this because it sounds boringly familiar; some things are worth repeating! Here it is: God loves us and came in human form to live with us and die for us but God was not through with humanity after the crucifixion.  The most excellent news is that Jesus overcame death and now continues to advocate, bless, and intercede for us. Yes, Jesus is still “on duty” and his influence is felt throughout the world.   
But what does that mean for our lives? It means that although we are fallible human beings we are loved and forgiven. And we have the opportunity to follow Jesus and shape our lives in his image by following his example and his teachings. This deserves the biggest media release ever! It should be on the television; on websites; in published media; on the lips of Christians and reflected in our lives. It should be good news that has no end. This news does not fade away at the close of a news cycle or as soon as something else catches our attention. God wants us and loves us and continues to go to extremes to get our attention; to develop a relationship with us. The great preacher and Civil Rights activist, The Rev. Gardner Taylor, said everything in the Bible can be summed up as saying, “God is out to get back what belongs to God.”  That is the Easter message. Easter is about the loving act of God sending Christ to get us back!
 
Now, we can ignore the Easter message, or we can let the impact of it shape our lives. True, our response will not always be the enthusiastic “Alleluias” we proclaim on Easter Sunday but as long as we acknowledge that we belong to God and respond to God’s love, God can strengthen us and use us for the good of his creation. The Rev. Gardner Taylor also wrote, “There are days when we can bring before God...laughter of joy and gratitude. There will be other days when we can only muster a bitter, angry complaint. Be confident that God will accept whatever we lift up before him, and he will make it serve his purpose and our good.”
 
Happy Easter! Share the Good News! Alleluia!!
 
Pastor Sally
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Current Vestry Members:
Mary Allison, Marcia Bell, Edna and Joe Ferraro, Joshua Gervais, Kathryn Hauser, Karen Patterson, Susie Robinson, Debbie Sweeney 
Current Church Officers: 
Senior Warden: David Sweeney
Junior Warden:  Joe Ferraro 
Treasurer: Heather Clabaugh
Secretary: Karen Patterson
Current Clergy Serving Harriet Chapel:
Bishop: The Rt. Rev. Eugene Taylor Sutton 
Bishop Coadjutor: The Rt. Rev. Carrie Schofield-Broadbent
Priests: The Rev. Douglas C. Smith
                 The Rev. Sally Joyner Giffin
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Description automatically generated]A FEW NOTES FROM THE MARCH 16TH VESTRY MEETING
Pastor Sally opened with a prayer.
*Election of officers: Senior Warden – David Sweeney
                                      Junior Warden – Joe Ferraro
                                      Secretary – Karen Patterson
                                      Treasurer – Heather Clabaugh
*Review of Old News:
	Thank you to Danny Harman, David Sweeney and Joann Miller for decorating for Lent, everything looked beautiful.
	New Pew Cushions have been installed and well received, thanks again to Pat Plum on behalf of Tillie Dishong.
	Taize Service was a big success, our largest attendance yet, over 50 folks took part! A question was raised about the possibility of hosting another Taize service during Advent.
	
                                     















Vestry notes continued:
*Review of upcoming events: 
	Soup and Stations, Monday, March 18th, Marcia is preparing the soup and fresh baked bread.
	Saturday, March 23rd, set the sanctuary up for Palm Sunday.
	Readers for the Passion Play, March 24th, Palm Sunday.	
	Holy Week services will be done with clergy and parishioners of Living Water Inclusive Catholic Community.
	Maundy Thursday, need volunteers to stay and help with setting up the Gethsemane Watch.
	Good Friday, March 29th, 7 p.m. Service with Reserved Sacrament.
	Saturday, March 30th, at 9 a.m., need help setting up for Easter Sunday	
	Easter Sunday, March 31st, service begins at 9 a.m. with Easter Egg Hunt and Luncheon afterward
	Tours: March 23rd, folks from All Saints in Frederick at 9 a.m.
	              April 13th, 3 p.m. a group from Homewood.
+ Treasurer’s rpt – nothing unusual.
+ Sr. Warden rpt – the election
+ Jr. Warden rpt – Stephen Hess and John Giffin fixed the kitchen drain pipe
                                 Yard clean up was performed by David Sweeney, Edna and Joe Ferraro and Joann Miller.
		    Fire Marshall inspection, the only thing we need to fix is the fire extinguisher in the Narthex, it needs to be mounted on the wall in a visible and easily accessed placed. Danny has taken care of this, you will notice the extinguisher on the wall to your left when entering the Narthex, next to the window.

+++MINISTRY AREAS/COMMITTEES: THE RESULTS OF THE BREAKDOWN OF THE PLEDGE FORMS CAN BE FOUND TOWARDS THE BACK OF THE NEWSLETTER. Going over each completed form, I (Susie) made a list of which committee/Ministry area you expressed an interest in. Due to our searching for a Rector/Clergy to serve Harriet Chapel, it is vital that we get our committees up and running. By doing so, we will present to the candidates that we are serious about the future of Harriet Chapel and our commitment to the community. There will also be a breakdown of the committees with task/events that each committee is responsible for.
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	Vestry notes continued:
+ Future of the Parish Committee:
	Members: David Sweeney, Karen Patterson, Marcia Bell, Denny Hoffman, Kathryn Hauser, Joann Miller.
	Job/Duty: to examine and determine our needs and to proceed with the help of the diocese in searching for a perfect fit, for both Harriet Chapel and Clergy/Rector.
	
+ Building and Grounds Committee: 
Falls under the responsibility of the Junior Warden. Currently the members are: David Sweeney, Joann Miller, Edna and Joe Ferraro. The young man responsible for mowing our lawn has been contacted by David. Clean up is scheduled for Wednesday, the 20th at 2:30 p.m.
+ Christian Education: Fr. Doug will be serving in April. The question for us – What do we what to hear in regards to Bible Study? +++If you have something you wish to know about the Bible, our faith, history, please – NOW IS THE TIME TO LET FATHER DOUG KNOW!
+ Evangelism: is done internally and externally. We currently have Joshua Gervais handling our web site and keeping it up to date. Marcia Bell is taking care of our monthly notices which get published in the local newspapers. And Susie Robinson trying to keep the announcement in the bulletins and the monthly newsletter current.
+ Fellowship and Hospitality: Marcia Bell has volunteered to head this committee. She has a gift with food and a grasp of what is needed for us to continue to thrive. Our coffee hour/fellowship time after the worship service seems to be doing well.  +++Please look for the short article written by Marcia concerning our Coffee/fellowship hour. 
+ Finance & Stewardship: is currently maintained by our treasurer, Heather Clabaugh. Our weekly counters, prior to COVID, volunteered to stay after church each week to count all monies received during the offering. Besides counting it, they would ensure that the proper forms are filled out correctly, showing the amount given and by whom. Since we are rebounding from the COVID phase, Paster Sally is going to contact Heather is see if she would like to turn that job back over to the volunteer counters
+ Outreach: our Annual Church Picnic is currently be planned for June 9th following worship.
+ Worship/Altar Guild and Docents had nothing to report.
+ The meeting closed with everyone repeating the Lord’s Prayer.
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	DATE               2024
	GREETERS
	LAY READERS
	ALTAR SERVERS
	ALTAR GUILD

	APRIL
	 
	 
	 
	 

	7th
	Danny Harman     Susie Robinson
	Stephen Hess         Pat Plum
	David Sweeney Denny Hoffman
	David Sweeney Joann Miller

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	14th
	Susan and                   Jim Rauth
	Judy S. Smith  Donna Clabaugh
	David Sweeney Donna Clabaugh
	David Sweeney Mary Allison

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	21st
	Lorraine and       Denny Hoffman
	Karen Patterson Mimi McReal
	David Sweeney Gary Bell
	David  Sweeney Susan Rauth

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	28th
	Fran Hennessy          Pat Plum
	Susie Robinson Susan Rauth
	David Sweeney Susie Robinson
	David Sweeney Danny Harman

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	MAY
	 
	 
	 
	 

	5th
	Debbie Sweeney Mary Allison
	Beth Smith      Kathryn Hauser
	David Sweeney Denny Hoffman
	David Sweeney Joann Miller

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	12th
	Danny Harman     Susie Robinson
	Fran Hennessey    Pat Plum
	David Sweeney Donna Clabaugh
	David Sweeney Mary Allison

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	19th
	Susan and                   Jim Rauth
	Stephen Hess      Judy S. Smith
	David Sweeney Gary Bell
	David  Sweeney Susan Rauth

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	26th
	Lorraine and       Denny Hoffman
	Donna Clabaugh Karen Patterson
	David Sweeney Susie Robinson
	David Sweeney Danny Harman
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Description automatically generated]For the aged and infirm, for the widowed and orphans, and for the sick and the suffering, let us pray to the Lord. 
                   Lord, have mercy.


Nancy, Marty Sweeney, Tiffany Whitmore, Zachary Whitmore, Debbie Lamperti, Sarah Wood, Nick Fraley, Trevor Shriner, Bud and Gertie Whetzel, Johnny and Susie Portner, Donald Fuss, Denny Edwards, Jeannie Springer, Betty Grossnickle, Clara Moore, Cathy Betteridge, Kathy Smith, Brett Kelly, Janet Nave, Bob Stakes, Vanessa Pryor, Tracey Stottlemyer, Richard Massey, Ursula Cole, Hawa Freeman, Kathryn Rentzell, Casey Gray, Jo Mason, Susan Akins, Caroline Tate, Joan L., People of Ukraine  and all the victims of the conflict in the Middle East and around the world. 
We also offer  prayers for those with long-term needs: Bob McAfee, Aaron Teitel, Mitchell Scott, Nathaniel Rentzell, Virginia Rauth, Wilton III,  Sue Shatto, Marcia Bell, Bobby Toms, Susan Hess, Danny Harman, Carla Beck, Adunni Dennis, Karen Hess, Robert  L. Gray Jr., Mae Bolin, John Kent, Bonnie Miller, Cotton Harrison, Robert Ricketts, Susan and Jim Rauth, Nancy and Jerry Anderson, Bessie A., Deborah Boisvert, Debbie Portner, Missy Moser, Becky and The Rev. Scott Slater, Betty and Bob Gray, Joan Wisner, Enid Shannon, Joe Loetell, Rick Moser,
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21st – Bill Sears
22nd – Fran Hennessy
          Haley Hobbs
28th – Danny Harmon
29th – Matthew Moore
Birthdays
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  Our couple of the month:
Beth and Fr. Doug                  
                        Smith






Doug and Beth Smith –
Beth grew up in Lancaster, PA, and attended public high school there – JP McCaskey High School.  Doug graduated from Cranston East High School in Cranston, RI, and then did a PG year at Mount Hermon School in western Massachusetts.  We both went to college at Brown University, graduating in 1974.  We met there our freshman year.  Doug enjoys telling the story of how we met.  We both were attending Midnight Mass at the college chapel (neither one of us being Catholic, but our friends were).  Being the good protestant girl, Beth was not going up for communion, but being the good Episcopalian that he was, Doug did go up for communion.  Somehow Doug managed to trip on the kneeler and fall into Beth’s lap in the pew.  We soon became fast friends, enjoying many campus adventures, but did not become a couple until our senior year.  We were married in August 1975 in Lancaster, PA.  
Beth worked as a lifeguard every summer from age 14 through high school, college, and medical school.  She graduated from medical school at the University of Pittsburgh in 1978.  She did residencies at Rhode Island Hospital and Beth Israel Hospital, Boston, and practiced pediatrics and emergency medicine in Attleboro, MA, in Cooperstown, NY, and in Hanover, PA.  She retired from clinical medical practice in July 2022, but continues to teach Newborn Resuscitation and Pediatric Advanced Life Support at the hospital and is also working as a lifeguard at the Gettysburg YWCA – returning to her youth!
Doug worked every summer in high school and college at various places, and briefly played professional hockey with the New England Whalers.  He later worked as an insurance underwriter at AMICA insurance before going to seminary at Andover Newton Theological School in Newton, MA.  He graduated in 1987 and was ordained an Episcopal priest in 1988.  He served as Assistant Rector at Grace Church, North Attleborough, MA from 1987 to 1989, as rector at Christ Church, Cooperstown, NY from 1989 to 2004, and as rector of All Saints, Hanover, PA from 2004 until his retirement in 2017.

Continued on next page























We have four adult children and nine grandchildren, ages 11 years to 18 months.  Our daughters live in the Boston area – Laura is a CRNA (anesthetist) in Concord, MA, and Stephanie is a literacy specialist in Lexington, MA.  Our older son Nathan is still in the Cooperstown, NY area.  He is in finance as Vice President of Finance at Rome Hospital in Rome, NY.  Our youngest son Timothy is the Executive Director of Southwest Baltimore Charter School, in the Baltimore Public School system.  
We visited Harriet Chapel one Thursday in 2022 and met Susie who graciously showed us around.  We started attending casually, Doug trying to remain “incognito” as a lay person.  In a small close-knit parish that was impossible to do.  Next thing we knew, Pastor Sally was retiring and Father Doug became “unretired”!  We are enjoying being part of the Harriet Chapel parish community.   
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  How many remember this little tune?
When April showers may come your way
They bring the flowers that bloom in May
So when it's raining have no regrets
Because it isn't raining rain you know
It's raining violets

And when you see clouds up on a hill
You know they'll bring crowds of daffodils
So just keep looking for a bluebird
And listening for his song
Whenever April showers come along

And when you see clouds up on the hill
You know there'll be crowds of daffodils
So just keep looking for a bluebird
And listening for his song
Whenever April showers come a-long...

Hello there!  Are you thinking about signing up to provide refreshments for Coffee Hour, but you hesitate because you have questions about what to bring, what to do, or how to do it?  Here are a few tips and ideas to get you started.
First, the kitchen is stocked with paper products, as well as coffee, tea, hot chocolate, sugar, creamer, etc.  You can bring your own supplies if you like, but it isn’t necessary.
Next, if you’re not sure what type of refreshments to bring, the answer is “anything you like”. And you don’t even have to cook!  Let the grocery store do the prep for you.  A tray of fruit or a veggie platter from the produce aisle, pre-sliced cheese and crackers from the deli, or some bakery department mini-muffins or bagels would be perfect.  If you like to cook, you could bring a breakfast casserole, a quiche, a pot of soup with some bread and butter, or anything you like.  It’s totally up to you!
If you need help getting everything set up the first time (or any time), or you would rather not go it alone, please ask for help or team up with someone.  Or maybe you just need a quick orientation as to where everything is stored, where we hid the light switch, or how the oven works.  We can help you with that, too!
Finally, please try to leave the kitchen like you found it.  Pack up your leftover food to take home, or give it away as people are leaving.  (Maybe someone is visiting a shut-in who would like a plate of goodies!)  Empty the coffee pots and filter baskets and rinse them clean, unplug the coffeemakers, and put away any supplies that were not used.  Wash, dry, and put away the dishes or utensils you used, wipe the counters and tables, and hang up used linens to dry.  And voila!  You did it‼  (If you’d like to go an extra mile, pull the trash bags and put them in the cans outside, and replace with new bags.)
If you have additional questions, please talk to Marcia or contact her at 240-285-4236 or marciakbell@gmail.com.
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Spaghetti Fellowship
Dinner
Saturday, April 20th
4:00 p.m.
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Note:  This is not a fundraiser.  This is a fellowship opportunity so feel free to bring a friend (or two)!

Cost = Bring a donation of food for the Food Bank
We will also be collecting kitchen utensils that are still in useable condition that you no longer need.  These items will also be donated to the food bank.

Gathering time 4PM with dinner served around 4:30 PM.
Dinner:  Spaghetti with red sauce, meatballs, salad, & garlic bread.  Iced tea, coffee, and water will be available.  

Sign-ups are requested so we can prepare an appropriate amount of food, but signing up is not a firm commitment.  A sign-up sheet will be available the first Sunday after Easter in the Narthex.

Thank you!
Marcia
























CELEBRATE…..COME ON…
LETS CELEBRATE…..
On Tuesday, April 23rd, AA will mark their 39th year here at Harriet Chapel!
        They are having a celebration to mark the occasion.
. 
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Awesome!!!!
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APRIL EVENTS:
+Father Doug and Beth will be with us.
+Saturday, the 13th, Outreach meeting at 9 a.m.
  		    Homewood Tour at 3 p.m.
+Tax Day is Monday, the 15th.
+Vestry meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, the 17th beginning
At 7:00 p.m…. Marcia Bell is scheduled to have devotions.
+Saturday, 20th, Spaghetti Dinner, please see insert.
+Tuesday, April 23rd, AA will be celebrating 39 years of meetings here
at Harriet Chapel! How awesome is that!
+Saturday, 27th, Future of the Parish meeting, 9 a.m.
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+++With the start-up of the committees, you should soon receive a call from the Vestry representative of that particular committee. Please note that the ministry you signed up for may not reflect the current committee/ministry description. The pledge forms are outdated, they will be updated to reflect the changes that have been made.
Introduction to the Committees of Harriet Chapel:
As part of our Vestry Retreat, Pastor Sally explained and covered what is expected of each Vestry member. One of our responsibilities is to report each month at the regular Vestry meeting what is happening with the committee we are assigned to. THIS DOES NOT MEAN THAT THE VESTRY REPRESENTATIVE IS THE HEAD OF ANY COMMITTEE, THAT DECISION IS MADE WHEN THE COMMITTEE MEETS FOR THE FIRST TIME. OUR JOB IS TO REPORT TO THE VESTRY AND THE PASTOR IN CHARGE ONCE A MONTH
+Pastor Sally presented the following as a breakdown of sub-committee representatives.
Ministry Sub-Committee Representatives
*Rector/Clergy Search: a sub-committee from the Future of the Parish. Currently that group is: Karen Patterson, David Sweeney, Joann Miller, Marcia Bell, Denny Hoffman, Heather Clabaugh, Kathryn Hauser.
*Building and Grounds: falls under the responsibility of the Junior Warden, who is Joe Ferraro. The volunteers who stepped forward to help in this area are: Edna and Joe Ferraro, Joann Miller, David Sweeney, Susie Robinson. When clean-up dates are scheduled, an announcement will be made, so if you would like to help, you will be able to do so.
*Christian Education: since we have no children for a Sunday School, our clergy are concentrating on educating the adults! Our clergy will be responsible for this, however if you have any suggestions, please go to either Pastor Sally or Fr. Doug, they will be glad for any suggestions you have.
*Evangelism (External such as media and website and Internal such as newsletter): currently we have Joshua Gervais updating and maintaining our website, Marcia Bell has been handling all advertising for the church in the local newspapers. Susie Robinson and Joann Miller have been working on the monthly newsletter. +++ a note, if you have any information that you believe should be included in any of our publications, including our weekly bulletin, please let the appropriate person know prior to 10th of the month, or sooner rather than later. ****send website information for upcoming events approved by vestry to priest, David Sweeney (Sr. Warden) and Joshua Gervais (website host).
*Fellowship and Hospitality: Marcia Bell has stepped forward to head this group. Marcia has also become the chief purchaser for the church. So, when hosting Coffee Hour/Fellowship and you notice that supplies such as coffee cups, napkins, plates, plastic ware, etc. are running low, please let Marcia know so she can replenish our stock. 
*Finance & Stewardship: Heather Clabaugh is our financial secretary and treasurer. Stewardship has been designated to the fall, usually November time frame. That’s when the annual letter goes out to everyone along with the Pledge Form. The information gathered from this is what Heather uses for next year’s budget. +++a sub-committee Finance is Fund-Raising; Marcia Bell has stepped up to lead is group as well as the Events sub-committee. – you will notice that many sub-committees will overflow into other areas.
*Outreach: Karen Patterson is the representative; she has been handling prior to COVID. 
*Worship/Altar Guild: representatives are Joann Miller, who has been doing the Altar Guild report for the last several years and Susie Robinson.
*Docents: currently we have Liz Shatto as the head, Kathryn Hauser, Mary Allison, Deb Carr and Susie Robinson.
Copies of the Harriet Chapel Ministry Areas Committee report is available. 
Susie Robinson will have copies and will be handing them out during the next few weeks.
Prayer of St. Brendan
Lord, we will trust You.
Help us to journey beyond the familiar and into the unknown.
Give us the faith to keep some of the old ways but also to break fresh ground with You.
Christ of the mysteries,
We trust You to be stronger than each storm within us or our parish.
We will trust in the darkness
And know that our times, even now, are in Your hand.
Tune our spirits to the music of heaven,
And somehow, make our obedience count for You.
Amen.
Adapted for use by our vestry.
(Source:http://imagodeicommunity.ca/category/prayers
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HARRIET CHAPEL – CATOCTIN EPISCOPAL PARISH
12635 CATOCTIN FURNACE ROAD, THURMONT, MD.
PARISH OFFICE: 301-271-4554
EMAIL: HARRIETCHAPEL@YAHOO.COM
SENIOR WARDEN: DAVID SWEENEY
JUNIOR WARDEN: JOE FERRARO
+++
FOR PASTORAL NEEDS, CONTACT
+THE REV. DOUGLAS C. SMITH
AT 717-476-3546
+++
+THE REV. SALLY B. JOYNER GIFFIN
AT 301-712-5356
OR
DAVID SWEENEY AT 240-674-0352
+++
Please visit our web site at: HARRIETCHAPEL.ORG
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